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19th  January 2012
Dear Mr Hourcade,

RE: Forced removal of Bernard Batey and Lydia Besong on AF1481, 21/01/2012
I write in protest against Air France’s involvement of the UKBA’s forced removal from the UK of the human rights campaigners Bernard Batey and his wife Lydia Besong who are booked on Air France flight AF1481 at 08.20 hrs on Saturday 21st January 2012 from LHR via Paris to Yaoundé, La Republique du Cameroun.
Please do NOT carry Bernard Batey and Lydia Besong back to Cameroon, a country they fled in 2006 after suffering persecution by the Cameroonian government for their work as human rights campaigners who are also members of the Southern Cameroon National Council: a peaceful political pressure group which campaigns for the rights of the English-speaking minority of Southern Cameroon. In Cameroon, both Lydia and Bernard have been repeatedly arrested by the Gendarme; imprisoned, beaten and tortured as a direct result of their involvement with the SCNC.  Whilst in prison, Lydia was raped by a uniformed guard and no one has ever been brought to justice over this appalling crime against her.  These experiences have left them traumatised, depressed and terrified of what will befall them if they are returned to Cameroon.  
Lydia, an English teacher has in the last six years written three political plays; one of which is highly critical of the Cameroon president Paul Biya.  This play was reported on in the Cameroon press.  Her new play, ‘Down with the dictator’ is currently in production and will be performed in Bristol and Manchester at the end of March 2012.  Since being in the UK Lydia has continued to speak out against the regime in Cameroon and news of this has been reported in that country.
The UKBA previously tried to deport Lydia in December 2009 and at the time Robert Sharp of English PEN; the charity which campaigns for writers and playwrights internationally said: “This is a blow for freedom of speech. It is astonishing that the UK plans to deport someone who has been seeking refuge from a government which attacked her just for exercising her right to freedom of expression.”

Lydia and Bernard are members of Bury Acapeelers Community Choir and Lydia also leads The WAST Nightingales choir, Manchester. They have both managed to make a new life for themselves in the UK, they have a large circle of friends and supporters throughout the UK. Their campaign for asylum in the UK is fully backed by several UK MP’s, the trade union UNITE, Musician’s Without Borders, many arts organisations, church groups and UK individuals as well as The Bishop of Manchester, the actor Juliet Stevenson, Baroness Oona King,  Baroness Joan Bakewell, Baroness Helena Kennedy and several other very well known and well respected writers and actors, all of whom have signed an open letter to The Home Secretary, Theresa May opposing this deportation.  The letter will be published in The Guardian newspaper this coming week.
I strenuously urge Air France NOT to facilitate the UK’s enforcement policies of forced removals; a barbaric practice which has been highly criticised by the UK national media, many UK MP’s, human rights organisations, including Amnesty International as well as a growing number of members of the UK general public.

Yours Sincerely,
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